
CHESS NOTES   29.08.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 South played their las t match 
when they visited the church hall under the gaze of  
St.James Church spire in Louth. In a season of twis ts and 
turns it was still all to play for – Lincoln were j oint top 
on 6 points with Grantham who had completed their f ixtures 
followed by Spalding on 5 points and our hosts Lout h in 
last place on 3 points. However, with 2 matches to play – 
tonight’s match against Lincoln and the final match  of the 
season against Spalding – Louth could take the titl e if 
they won them both. 
 
On board 2 it was my pleasure to be paired as white  against 
Louth’s Ian Scott and we pick up the game after bla ck has 
just played 27. ...Kxe8 (see diagram) after an exch ange of 
rooks leaving just the king and seven pawns. I was looking 
to take advantage of the isolated pawn on a7 but al so 
needed to protect my king side pawns. 
 
Play continued 28. Ke2 Ke7 29. Kd3 g6 30. g5 f5 and  
resisted the temptation to play 31. gxf6+ (en passa nt) as 
the king side pawns are locked up with no way throu gh for 
black’s king 31. Kc3 a5 (presumably preventing 32. b4) but 
allowing 32. Kb2 Kd7 33. Ka3 c6 34. Ka4 cxd5 35. cx d5 Kc7 
36. Kxa4 winning the pawn and black resigned. 
 
A win also for Geoff Collyer meant that the match w as drawn 
2-2 and in the final twist Spalding beat Louth in t he final 
match to take the title on points difference from L incoln. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


